STATE CAPITOL P.O. BOX 942849 SACRAMENTO, CA 94249-0003 (916) 319-2003 FAX (916) 319-2103

E-MAIL

Assemblymember.Gallagher@assembly.ca.gov



DISTRICT OFFICES
2060 TALBERT DRIVE, SUITE 110
CHICO, CA 95928
(530) 895-4217
FAX (530) 895-4219

1130 CIVIC CENTER BOULEVARD, SUITE F YUBA CITY, CA 95993 (530) 671-0303 FAX (530) 671-0308

August 4, 2022

The Honorable Gavin Newsom Governor, State of California 1021 O Street, Ninth Floor Sacramento, CA 95814

RE: RECOMMENDED VETO OF SB 57 (WIENER)

Dear Governor Newsom:

I respectfully request a veto of Senate Bill 57, which passed the Assembly on 6/30/2022 by a vote of 42 to 29, with 18 members of the Assembly Republican Caucus voting "No."

SB 57 would allow the City and County of San Francisco, the County of Los Angeles, the City of Los Angeles, and the City of Oakland to allow people to engage in the criminal act of using illegal drugs under supervision in so-called "safe injection sites."

Allowing citizens to engage in unlawful drug-use under the guise of overdose prevention does nothing to solve the increasing drug problem many in our state are facing. There is no requirement that these participants seek drug treatment or help. This measure puts the public at greater risk after these participants leave the facility high on drugs. With record crime rates and overdoses in our state this measure will only exacerbate the rapid decline of the California dream.

Enabling people to keep using highly addictive and dangerous street drugs such as fentanyl is not compassionate. Ensuring those suffering from addiction obtain treatment is a better way, but SB 57 fails to include such a remedy.

For these reasons, I respectfully request that you veto Senate Bill 57.

Sincerely,

James Gallagher

Assembly Republican Leader